
 

 

Sermons for the Month of 

September 
 

 
9/1—12th Sunday after Pentecost 
Exodus 32:1-6 
“Walking in Prayer” 
Communion 
 
 

Fall Sermon Series: 
The Tough Questions of Faith 

 
9/8—13th Sunday after Pentecost 
Ex. 17:8-13; 1 Cor. 12:12-20 
“What Is My Supporting Role?” 
Rally Day: Lunch after worship for 
all members and guests 
 
9/15—14th Sunday after Pentecost 
Mark 10:46-52 
“What Should God Do for Me?” 
 
9/22—15th Sunday after Pentecost 
Numbers 11:4-6, 10-16, 24-29 
“Can I Complain to God?” 
 
9/29—16th Sunday after Pentecost 
Matthew 18:21-35 
“Do I Have to Forgive Everyone?” 
 

Worship Service— 10:00 AM 

Join Us! 
 

Dear Friends, 

Looking back on the wedding of our 
youngest daughter, Lauren, I am amazed at 
how hard we worked to prepare for that 
one evening in late July. I kept thinking…
what if we could just turn on a switch and 
everything would be finished…cleaning the 
basement, sprucing up the yard, washing 
windows, and straightening and organizing 
every room of the house? 

Instead, we did everything we could 
to make the house welcoming for Lauren’s 
friends and family members who stopped 
by that weekend. And in the end, we had a 
wonderful few days, visiting and eating and 
celebrating Lauren and her new husband as 
they embraced a new future together.  

It seems to me that as summer comes to an end, we, too  
face a new future… perhaps it’s a new residence or new relationship, 
but it could also be a fresh start at school, or a job opportunity, or  
an addition to the family…and, of course, a new program year here 
at NSPC!  

Our Christian Ed Commission and Sara Boninu have been 
busy  preparing for our full Sunday school program, which begins on 
Rally Day, September 8. During worship, we will commission our  
students and   teachers. After worship, there will be an all-church 
lunch in the Social Hall with pizza provided by NSPC. Please sign up 
to attend by calling the church office or by completing a bulletin   
insert, the flyer in the newsletter, or the electronic sign-up genius.  

On Rally Day Sunday, I will also begin preaching a new       
sermon  series: “The Tough Questions of Faith” we all ask. A few of 
those  questions are: What should God do for me? Can I complain to 
God? Do I have to forgive everyone? Why do bad things happen to 
good people? What does it really cost to be a Christian?     

(Continued on page 2) 

From Your Pastor 
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(Continued from page 1) 

The questions are difficult, and often God’s answers aren’t what we want to hear. So we will tackle 
the questions together, looking for     wisdom as we continue our journey of faith as a family of God. If you 
want to explore some of these questions in more depth, come to the fall Bible study that begins the week 
of October 6. 

We will also be welcoming new members this fall; confirming seven youth during worship on      
October 6, as they profess their faith in Jesus Christ; baptizing some of our youngest family members; and 
continuing our fellowship events as we come together for food and fun. Look for information in the   
newsletter about Trunk or Treat, and reserve October 20 from 3:30 to 5:30 PM on your calendar!  

As we engage in a full program of children, youth, and adult ministries, we know that we have so 
much to celebrate in this place. May we continue to watch God’s promises be fulfilled as we turn to a new 
chapter in the life and ministry of NSPC! 

 

"Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding;  

in all your ways acknowledge him, and he will make your paths straight."                   

~ Proverbs 3:5-6 

 

In Christ, 

Jeanne 

 

P.S. Rally Day is September 8…Plan to come to worship, where children and teachers will be commis-
sioned for the program year, and stay for our celebration lunch. More details are provided in the pages 
that follow! 

 

NEW MEMBER CLASS 
 

A new member class will be forming soon.   

Please speak with Pastor Jeanne if you are interested in learning more about  
our church or would like to unite with our family of faith.  



 

 

FALL BIBLE STUDY 

Led by Pastor Jeanne 

 

We all ask hard questions about life and God, and those    
questions tend to change depending on our age and     
personal circumstances. Faith is a journey that is         
complicated by our experiences, both good and bad. This 
fall, Pastor Jeanne will address some of the common 
questions all Christians ask, and together we will explore 
the answers the scriptures provide.  

 

The class times are Tuesday night at 7 PM and Wednesday morning at 10 AM. You can attend either class 
each week.  

 

October 8/9 - Luke 18:9-14 “Where Do I Stand in Relationship to God?”  

October 22/23 - Luke 13:1-9; Job 38:1-41 “Why Do Bad Things Happen to Good People?”  

October 29/30 - Acts 21:27-36; Phil 3:4-14 “What Does It Really Cost to be Christian?”  

November 5/6 - Matthew 6:25-34 “Can’t We Care About What We Wear?”  

November 12/13 - Matthew 22:15-22 “Whose Dime is it Anyway?” 

 

To register, call the Church Office at 610.356.8063, fill out this form, 

or complete the insert in the bulletin. 

**************************************************************************************** 

If you will be attending, please sign up below and place in the offering plate or return to the church office. 

 

Name(s)________________________________________________ 

E-mail__________________________________________________  

Phone #_____________________ 

 

# Attending______  

 

Tuesday Night_____   Wednesday Morning_____ 
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During the summer, the “Grounded in Faith; Growing our Future” committee has been hard at work.  Plans 
are being finalized with our builder, Horst Construction, and with our township.  Once we break ground 
(sometime this fall) we will begin to see the vision God has for the future of NSPC.  At that time, our          
construction costs will begin as well, and any pledges that can be paid in advance will be greatly appreciated. 
If you have not yet pledged to the campaign, new pledges are always welcome and graciously accepted!  
 
If you wish to transfer stock or other assets: 
1. Contact your broker and request a transfer. 
2. Provide the following to your broker: 
Firm: Vanguard 
Contact: None needed 
DTC# 0062 
Acct. # 46393960 
Acct. Name: Newtown Square Presbyterian Church 
3. You will be provided with stock powers or transfer papers to complete the transaction. 
 
If you wish to charge your gift: 
You may use VISA, MasterCard, Discover, or American Express, following the instructions on the home page 
of our website: newtownsquarepres.org.  
 
If you wish to give a gift by check or automatic withdrawal from your checking account:  
Write a check to NSPC and put “capital campaign” on the memo line.  
To set up automatic withdrawal, complete the form in the coatroom or Narthex. Indicate that the            
withdrawal is for the capital campaign. 
 

On September 8, Rally Day, Rich Digby will provide an update on progress that has been made.  

 

Stay tuned!!  

~ Rich Digby and James Kucera  

Grounded in Faith; Growing our Future Committee Chairs  
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FOR MEN ONLY—FIRST WEDNESDAY MORNINGS 
 
The next Men’s Group meeting will be September 4th at 8 AM. 
Please join other men of the church for fellowship &              
discussion. 

http://newtownsquarepres.org
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To my dear family at NSPC, 
 
I hope all of you have had a great summer and are ready for the next year!  I’m writing this article as I finalize 
the fall music program. There are new and old tunes along with new arrangements of old hymns.  I’m so   
excited for this 2019-2020 year!  
 
I’d like to invite each of you to “Bring a Friend to Choir Night“ on Thursday, September 5th at 7 PM. I would 
love to see some of you who might be interested in joining the choir. For choir members, I would love for 
you to bring a friend.  It is not a commitment, of course. I merely want to 
reach out to the church and the community and show them what a great 
fellowship we share here at NSPC.  Then we might ask them to join perhaps 
the All-Church Choir and later the Chancel Choir.  I’m planning to bring    
pizza and we can get to know each other. Then we will prepare the All 
Church Choir piece afterwards.   We will then be singing an NSPC favorite, 
“Here I Am, Lord,” the following Sunday, which is Rally Day.  Sooooo..... say 
“YES” and BRING A FRIEND!  
 
Speaking of Bells.  You might have realized that 7 PM is normally the Bell Choir time for practice. Fear not. 
Come join the pizza party with the choir but you don’t have to stay unless you want to.  As far as the bells are 
concerned, I’d like to share where they currently are.  Earlier this summer, I sent all of them to the hand bell 
factory, Malmark Inc. in Plumsteadville PA. Malmark is currently working on the repair and maintenance of 
our bells.  Then they will be machine polished and hand polished. Oh, did I mention they will tune the bells 
too?  The team at the factory will be finding the best sound from each single bell, so then the 3 octaves of 
bells will harmonize better than ever! It’s a long needed “procedure.”  I can’t wait to get started with the 
growing Bell Choir at NSPC! Our first practice will be September 12th, only because they might not be ready 
on the 5th. 

 
For Junior Choir - I am so excited to try something “new”. The rehearsals will now 
be early and short!  I get it.  Our families get busy with activities and extra-
curricular sports and such. I want to try to rehearse right after service, for around 
15 minutes. Yes, you’ve got that right… only 15 minutes after church and no more!  
We will give this a try and see how we feel.  I’m really hoping that in this case there 
will be less conflict and more children can join me for some fun.  
 

What more can I say?  Thanks for having me as part of the family. I’m blessed!  
 
With my grateful heart, 
Ting Ting  

Director of Music 
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As I reminisce on the wonderful summer we had, I’m reminded of a quote from Dr. Seuss: “Don’t cry         

because it’s over; smile because it happened.” While I am sad our summer has come and gone, I’m glad we 

had a great time with our friends and church family! Each week, we held activities for all ages: Vacation    

Bible School, game nights, mission projects, a trip to Dorney Park, and a campout. We made new friends, 

strengthened existing friendships, and made lasting memories. 

Additionally, the children and youth have been working in our 

garden all summer! We’ve grown and taken zucchini, tomatoes, 

peppers, and radishes to St. Mark’s Food Pantry each week. We 

love being Jesus’ hands and feet in our community! Special 

thanks goes to Frank Boninu, Dan Schultz, and John Wellington 

for their hard work! 

~Sara Boninu 

Director, Youth & Family Ministry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Be on the lookout for more information!  

For now, check out some fun we had this summer on           

the next page: 

Ready to make memories this fall? Join us for 

Kids’ Group and Youth Group: 

 

Youth Group kicks off Sunday, September 15th at 

11:30 AM.  

We will carpool to Wilderness Canoe Trips for a tubing 

trip.   

 

Kids’ Group kicks off Sunday, September 22nd at 

11:15 AM. 

Join us for lunch, a bible story, and a mission project. 

The Children & Youth are 

partnering with the        

Presbyterian Women to   

create a church cookbook 

that will be for sale this fall! If you would 

like to contribute recipes, please send 

them to Sara Boninu at 

sara.nspc16@gmail.com by October 6th! 
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            Church School Chatter 

 ...from Christian Education 

 

Welcome!  
 

Welcome to a new church school year. We hope everyone has had a wonderful summer. We’re looking    
forward to seeing all of our church school children on Opening Day: September 8th. 
  
 
Summer Sunday School 
 

Many thanks to those who gave so generously of their time 
and talents to provide a church school experience for our 
children during the summer months of June, July, and     
August. We held one combined class each Sunday, which 
wouldn’t have been possible without the volunteers listed 
below: 
  
Alexandra Adams, Aaron and Brooke Andrewson, Catherine 
Bennett-Jones and Eric Jones, Sara Boninu, Meg Hess,    
Nancy Gingras, Heather Impriano, Jennifer Kelly, Beth 
McCarry, Lindy Rustam, Jessica Servano, and Debbie Weiss. 
  
 
Teacher Commissioning 
 

On Sunday, September 8th, our 2019-2020 church school teachers will be commissioned. We extend great 
appreciation and heartfelt gratitude to those who have accepted the responsibility and challenge of guiding 
our children into a personal relationship with Jesus Christ.  Teachers and students will be excused to their 
classrooms after the commissioning. 
  
 
Many Thanks 
 

There would be no church school or nursery without the dedicated teachers and volunteers who give of their 
time and energy every Sunday morning. Many thanks to each and every one of you! 
 
~Nancy Gingras 
Church School Superintendent 



 

 

Welcome, Sunday School Teachers! 

Welcome back to our returning Sunday school teachers: Barb Corsi (pre-k & kindergarten), Alex Adams (1st & 

2nd grade), Brad Kohlhepp (3rd-5th grade), and Sara Boninu (6th-8th grade). 

 

 

Barbara Corsi is a proud mother of six children. She has been a teacher at the nursery 

school for numerous years and has substituted in our church school. Barb is excited to join 

the NSPC team as a lead teacher for the pre-k & k class and help our students learn about 

God’s love. 

 

 

 

Alex Adams is a 2nd grade teacher at Castle Hills Elementary School in New Castle, 

Delaware. She grew up in Newtown Square with her two brothers and mother. Alex 

taught religious education for four years, and she is looking forward to meeting her 

new NSPC students. Her favorite quote is, “If you can be anything, be KIND.” 

 

 

Brad Kohlhepp is entering his twentieth year as an educator. He graduated from the 

University of Delaware with a B.S. in elementary education and taught in Philadelphia 

for seven years. For the last twelve years, Brad has been a school administrator in  

Delaware County. He lives in Newtown Square with his wife, Lauren, and children  

Kayla (19) who is a freshman at Penn State, Brendan (7), Maeve (5), and Michael (3) 

who attends Pre-School at NSPC.  

 

 

Sara Boninu is beginning her 4th year teaching Sunday School. She is the Director 

of Youth and Family Ministry at NSPC and enjoys singing, writing music, playing pi-

ano, and spending time with her husband, Frank, and her dogs, Daisy and Boomer. 

She loves teaching children and youth about God and can’t wait for another great 

year!  
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Please join us for Rally Day as we kick off another great 

program year! 

Enjoy food, fun, and fellowship as we gather with our church family.   

Please note:  A free-will offering will not be taken at this event.  We hope everyone will be able to 

attend. 

The church will provide pizza and iced tea.  We are asking for food donations, (portion size 8-10  

people) if you are able.  Please RSVP indicating the number of people attending and how you will help with 

your time or food donation. You may also respond via the Sign-up Genius link that was sent to your email or 

the insert in the Sunday bulletin. 

**We also need volunteers to help make this event a success.  Please sign up to help if you are able. 

Name/Family Name _______________________________________________________________________ 

No. of Adults __________________  No. of Children _______________________ 

 

 

Green Salad                                Fresh Fruit           Cookies or Brownies 

 

Help is needed with one of the following tasks: 

____  Receive side dishes on Sunday, September 8th before church. 

____  Set out food on buffet on Sunday, September 8th at 10:45 a.m. 

____  Clean up after lunch ( put away tables/chairs, vacuum) 

____  Kitchen detail (wipe counters, empty trash) 

If your plans change and you find you are unable to help, please arrange for a substitute. 

Please place this form in the offering plate or return to the church office by September 3rd.  Thank you! 

 

Rally Day Luncheon 

September 8, 2019 
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theVILLAGE BACKPACK/SCHOOL SUPPLIES 
 
Thank you all for your participation in the Summer Backpack/School Supply Project.  It was very                  
successful.  The supplies and backpacks have been delivered to theVillage.  We also had over $1000 donated 
and that monetary donation was mailed directly to Betty Wu at theVillage.  She was notified the week before 
the due date that the donation was coming (for planning purposes) and she was delighted. 
 
The picture below does not clearly show the significant amount of donations.  You gave: 
 
 4 packs of multi colored highlighters 
 approximately 100 pens with a company logo (great idea) 
 30 packs of 12 crayons 
 100 new pens 
 12 colored pencil sets of 12 or 24 
 5 pencil cases 
 2 small tablets 
 14 sets of 12 pencils 
 36 glue sticks 
 1 Elmers glue 
 24 erasers 
 12 folders 
 2, 3-ring binders 
 1 ream of copy paper 
 4 composition books 
 15 packs of filler paper 
 18 spiral notebooks 
 4 empty backpacks 
 22 packs of 2 yellow highlighters 
 3 full backpacks 
AND…Over $1000 in a monetary donation! 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Recently we received information about a merger with theVillage.  Our connection will     
remain in place and at this point be unchanged. The press release is as follows.   (Sue Bechtold & Ginny    
Berman, NSPC representatives):  
 

(from Betty Wu, Director, theVillage):  The Board of Directors of theVillage and Silver Springs—Martin Luther 
School (Plymouth Meeting, PA) voted in favor of uniting to operate as one single organization serving       
children, families and communities in the Philadelphia region. TheVillage and Silver Springs are two nonprofit 
organizations with a shared mission and vision: to inspire hope and promote healing through specialized   
support and education for children, families, and communities facing emotional and behavioral difficulties as 
well as the effects of trauma. This merger will enable the organization to continue its vital work well into the 
future and will expand its mission and continuum of care.  
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Chester Eastside Ministries 
Thank you for your weekly donations to Chester Eastside. They are much appreciated!  Let's 
make September our can month.  Please donate any canned foods that can be delivered to 
Chester Eastside Ministries.  Of course if you have other non-perishable food items, feel free 
to put them in the basket for delivery.  Nothing is turned away. Thank you! 
 

 
 
 

 

RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE 
Please save the pull tabs from pop-top cans (sodas, soups, etc.), and place 
them in the labeled drawer in the container outside the Lounge.  Your            
participation in the PW’s mission ministries will make a huge difference in the 

overall contributions to the above-listed recipients. Thank you for your  continued participation in NSPC and 
NSPC-PW mission efforts. Every little bit makes a world of difference.  

 
 
 
Help the church and the environment!  We are still collecting used Ink Cartridges for  
recycling! Instead of throwing our your used ink cartridges, drop them off at the church office.  
We earn rebates by recycling ink cartridges. Thank you! 
 
 
 

Mission Information Needed 
It is that time of year again to "jog our memories".   It has been my job in      
recent years to do the Mission Report for NSPC’s Annual Report, which will be 
published in January.  I know it is not January just yet, but our minds get 
clogged with so many things that I am giving you a heads-up that I need the 
information.   
 
Please email me any information connected to any projects you worked on or 

knew about for NSPC that would be Mission oriented.   
 
The January Annual Report is a "Year in Review".  I find it interesting to hear from all the different            
components of NSPC.  Mission happens all the time at NSPC and it is so appreciated by all of the                 
organizations, groups and individuals who are on the receiving end.   
 
Please just email me anything that happened, was donated, etc.  I will include it in the report.  Your name 
does not have to be included if it is a private donation.  You may even just write down the donation and put 
it in the office with my name on it and no other name.  Privacy is respected. 
 
Sue Bechtold 
Mission Chairperson 
suebechtold1@gmail.com 
 

mailto:suebechtold1@gmail.com
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Update from Building and Grounds 

This summer saw the completion of overdue renovations and needed maintenance items.  Three bathrooms 

were updated in the Christian Education Wing.  The two located at the end of the hall, and the small           

individual bathroom (Jack and Jill) located between two classrooms, were updated to include new floor tiles, 

stalls, and fixtures; energy efficient water usage and hand drying; and ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) 

compliance.  Many thanks to our Nursery School, who generously funded all of these renovations. 

We’ve also repointed and sealed the stone walls and rooftop slates located at each end of the upper      

Christian Education Wing.  They were letting water in during heavy rains.  These walls will not be impacted by 

the upcoming building renovations and expansion.  As with all large projects we received at least three bids 

and chose the contractor who would be the best value for our money.  

In addition, it was necessary to replace a leaking hot water heater. Due to a leak detection and shutoff      

system, which was installed about a year ago because the water heater was past it’s life expectancy, we 

avoided more extensive water damage from the water heater leak.  The solar light illuminating the large sign 

at the corner of Goshen and Route 252 was also replaced. 

Routine Summer Maintenance Items Completed  

 Professional cleaning of the social hall and the adult meeting room carpets 

 Stripping, cleaning and waxing of both floors of the CE Wing 

 Trimming and pruning of shrubs, trees, and bushes 

 Nursery School carpets cleaned, funded by Nursery School 

 

Sadly, both air conditioners in the lounge have ceased operation.  Due to the upcoming renovations, we will 

not be replacing them.  The existing lounge will be part of the central heating and air conditioning system.  

Please keep this in mind when planning events in the lounge on warm days.  Before we know it, cool weather 

will arrive and this will be a non-issue. 

One final note of awareness and diligence by those in the congregation:   

Keeping exterior church doors secure has been a perennial issue.  We have done much to replace old doors 

and key systems, and are looking at modern access systems as part of Growing our Future.  None of these 

safeguards work if the doors are not fully closed.  Please, upon leaving the church facilities, make sure doors 

close completely behind you.  This is especially important for those who may be the last to leave for the day. 

 

Jim Shea, 

Building and Grounds Chairperson 
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Phillies Outing 
 
More than 65 Phillies Fans representing NSPC attended 
a game in July. Bob Bechtold was the group leader. Our 
families and friends went and brought the team good 
luck. The pictures show happy fans enjoying the outing. 
 

 

 

Save the Date! 
Trunk or Treat - Chili Cook-off and Pie Contest 

Sunday, October 20 - 3:30—5:30 P.M. 
 

Save the date for our Annual Trunk or Treat!  This is an activity for ALL ages.  This fun-filled event 
will include pumpkin carving, a chili cook-off, dessert  

contest, and plenty of Halloween-themed activities.  Don’t miss it!! 

 

The Last Tuesday Book Club 
 

This month, we will meet on September 24th and our book will be The Storyteller’s Secret, by Sejal Badani 
Feel free to join us each month or try us out for just one meeting because the title intrigues you. New    
members are always welcome. Happy Reading! 
 

Our upcoming book is: 
October 29th:  Chasing After the Wind: A Journey of Faith  by Susan “Micki” 
Digby 
 

For more information, contact Lynne Corle at  (610-563-5355) or 
corle217@gmail.com     

mailto:corle217@gmail.com


 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

Sign-ups for 2019 are posted on the kiosk in the Lounge for some of the important parts of NSPC's church 

family contributions. There are MANY Sundays still available in September, October, November and       

December for fellowship hour and greeters. Your help is greatly needed! Please visit the Lounge on      
Sunday or call Sue Bechtold at 610-353-2682 to sign up for any or all of the following: 
 
GREETERS: 
Each Sunday we are greeted by smiling faces at the entrance to the Sanctuary.  Please   
consider signing up to be a Greeter—BRING YOUR SMILE!  

 
FELLOWSHIP HOUR COFFEE/REFRESHMENTS IN THE LOUNGE:  
Following Worship, coffee, cold beverages and light snacks are provided in the Lounge.  This is 
a short but very worthwhile activity as NSPC friends gather to greet each other and have 
friendly conversation. Hosts can share the duty and provide this time of refreshment.  

NSPC uses Media Florist for our weekly chancel flowers.  Recently, we received an unsolicited 
call from them, offering to send a "perky" flower arrangement/plant to those of our members 
who might appreciate a pick-me-up.  Media Florist would then deliver these flowers free of 
charge to those on a list generated by the Deacons.   

 

Over the summer, Media Florist has followed through with their promise and have  generously delivered a 
number of flowers and plants to some of our members. We have received many thank you notes so we 
know that the flower gift was greatly appreciated. 

 

Please keep Media Florist in mind for any future floral needs you might have. 

Knitting for Peace  
 

Knitting for Peace will be starting up again on Monday, September 23rd at 10:00 
AM.  We meet in the Conference Room until noon.  All are welcome who knit or 
crochet, for the full two hours or part of that time.  We usually work on easy  
projects like hats and scarves and we decide to which organization we will       
donate them during the course of the year.  This is a very friendly group and we 
have a range of knitting abilities so there is usually someone there that can help 
you with a dropped stitch, a mistake in a pattern and so on.  
 

If you have any hesitations or questions please contact me. 
Marg MacDonald 
610 353-8297 or gretamarg@gmail.com 
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 September Birthdays 
9/21 — Ruth Richman 

9/24 — Anna Gries 
9/24 — Sarah Gries 

9/25 — Manuel Condo 

9/25 — Paul Holden  

9/26 — Jean Hill 

9/26 — Julie Bergstrom 

9/26 — Jude Campbell 

9/27 — Sean Staffelbach 

9/30 — Noah Andrewson  

9/03 — Joseph Hewes  

9/04 — Chris Barmes 

9/04 — Lindy Rustam  

9/05 — Mia Fioravanti  

9/07 — Buff Biddle 

9/07 — Megan Shea 

9/08 — Paul Addonizio 

9/09 — Thanthwe Vokhiwa  

9/17 — Judy Marino 

9/17 — Dan Schultz  

September Circle Meetings 
 

NSPC Presbyterian Women's Circles will hold our combined Circle Brunch on September 9, 2019 at 12:00 
Noon in the church lounge.  Please bring one of the following: an entree, salad or dessert to share.  A head 
count is necessary, so please RSVP to your circle leader and tell her what you will be providing for the 
luncheon. 
  
We will be collecting school supplies for Chester Eastside. Also, the terms for the PW Board positions are 
ending soon, so please think of any nominations that you would like to submit for the board positions. 
 
Following the luncheon, each circle will meet separately for study and discussion. 
 
We look forward to seeing you all, 
                 The PW Board 

 The PW Board will meet on   

Tuesday, September 17 at 11:00 

AM in the Conference Room. 

9/30 — Bob DeCray  

9/30 — Dolores Hart  

9/30 — Glenn Sanner  

9/30 — Susan Williams 
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September 2019 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 

10 am Worship/SS 

11 am Fellowship  
 
 

2 

LABOR  

DAY 

 

3 

 

4 

8 am Men’s Group 

 

5 

6 pm AA 

7 pm Chancel & Bell 

Choir Welcome Back 

Pizza Party—bring a 

friend! 

 

6 

 

7 

 

8  

RALLY DAY 

10 am Worship/SS 

11 am Luncheon 

 

 

9 

12 pm Combined  

Circle Brunch 

7 pm B&G Mtg 

 

10 

 

11 

7 pm Deacons 

12 

6 pm AA 

7 pm Bell Choir 

8 pm Chancel Choir 

13 14 

15 

10 am Worship/SS 

11 am Fellowship 

11:15 am Junior Choir 

11:30 am Youth   

Tubing Trip 

 

16 

 

17 

11 am PW Board 

 

18 

7 pm Session 

19 

6 pm AA 

6 pm Praise Team  

7 pm Bell Choir 

8 pm Chancel Choir 

20 

 

21 

9 am Cradles to 

Crayons Mission 

Project 

22 

10 am Worship/SS 

11 am Fellowship 

11:15 am Junior Choir 

11:15 am Kids’ Group 

4 pm Youth Group 

23 

10 am Knitting for 

Peace 

24 

1 pm Last Tuesday 

Book Club 

 

25 

 

26 

6 pm AA 

7 pm Bell Choir 

8 pm Chancel Choir 

27 28 

29 

10 am Worship/SS 

11 am Fellowship 

11:15 am Junior Choir 

4 pm Youth Group 

30 

10 am Knitting for 

Peace 

     



 

 

 

In Ministry Together at Newtown Square Presbyterian Church: 

Pastor .................................................................................................................... The Rev. Dr. Jeanne Thomas 

Director of Youth and Family Ministry ............................................................................................ Sara Boninu 

Director of Music ........................................................................................................................ Ting Ting Wong 

Church Office Administrator .................................................................................................. Heather Impriano 

Sunday School Teachers ................................... Alexandra Adams, Barbara Corsi, Brad Kohlhepp, Sara Boninu 

Accountant .................................................................................................................. Julie Bergstrom (ext. 19) 

Director, Newtown Square Presbyterian Church Nursery School .............................................. Jane Fioravanti 

Clerk of Session ................................................................................................................................. Buff Biddle 

President, Board of Trustees ................................................................................................................. Jim Shea 

Treasurer ..................................................................................................................................... Dave Sampson 

Head Usher .................................................................................................................................... Grant Snyder 

The Sacristy Guild of St. Martha ................................................................................................. Pam Lounsbury 

Presbyterian Women ................................................................................................................... Ginny Berman 

Plus... all the members of NSPC 

SESSION/BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
Moderator: The Rev. Dr. Jeanne Thomas  

 
 

BOARD OF DEACONS 
Moderator: Sue Bechtold 

 
 

Church Contact Information: 

Church Office and Study Phone .................................................................................................. 610-356-8063 

Rev. Thomas (cell) ...................................................................................................................... 610-368-1637 

Rev. Thomas (home) ................................................................................................................... 610-565-9788 

Sara Boninu (cell): ....................................................................................................................... 757-814-5097  

Ting Ting Wong (cell):  ................................................................................................................ 412-608-5588  

Rev. Thomas (email ............................................................................................ jeannethomas@comcast.net 

Sara Boninu (email):  ................................................................................................. sara.nspc16@gmail.com 

Ting Ting Wong (email):  .............................................................................................. ttwong827@gmail.com 

Church Email: .................................................................................................................nspc3600@gmail.com 

 

Class of 2019 Class of 2020 Class of 2021 

Jim Hitchens Ginny Berman Lynne Corle 

Jane Fioravanti Dot Gauntlett Jerry Schauer 

James Kucera Nancy Kermon Jim Shea 

Dan Schultz Lindy Rustam Debbie Weiss 

Class of 2019 Class of 2020 Class of 2021 

Mary Burgess Ed Arraya Kim Biddle 

Laurie Falcon Sue Bechtold Barbara Meahl 

Marg MacDonald Nancy Gingras Kristina Schultz 

Jim Thomas Stacey Kucera Marian Wellington 


